# HEALTH PROFESSIONS COUNCIL

# MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS FOR THE 6 MONTHS ENDED 30<sup>th</sup> September 2003

# COMMENTARY

### INTRODUCTION

These accounts have been compared to budget version 4.

The deficit before unrealised gains on investments of £210,143 is £1,089,220 against a budgeted deficit of £1,024,906. This is worse than budget by £64,314. A relatively high deficit is budgeted for at this early stage as the increased income from registration fees did not come into effect until 9<sup>th</sup> July 2003. Also some of the larger professions will not be paying their renewal fees until later in the financial year.

Income total for the period is £3,122,230, against a budget of £3,263,715, an adverse variance of £141,485 (4.34%). Operating expenses total £4,211,450 against a budget of £4,288,621, a favourable variance of £77,171 (1.8%).

#### **INCOME**

Registration income is £2,031,555 against a budget of £2,179,952 an adverse variance of £148,397 (6.81%). The adverse variance is due to processing less international and grandparenting fees than budgeted for. This has a knock on effect on the number of registration fees taken (applicants becoming registrants). The version 4 budget reduced the number of international and grandparenting applicants and with the support team in place during October, the income should hopefully increase to the budgeted amount.

Restoration fees are currently under budget by £62,498 (61.19%). The budget is based on the pattern of fees from last year. It is anticipated that over the rest of the year the amount of restoration fees will catch up with the budgeted amount.

Investment income excluding unrealised gains is above budget by £7,085 (21.47%). This is due to some large dividends in the opening 3 months of the financial year. The stock market has shown a recovery over the last 6 months, which is indicated by the unrealised gain of £210,143.

Department of Health revenue grant is £1,029,664 against a budget of £1,030,000. The DoH revenue grant has been fully spent for 2003/04, and the final payment was made by the DoH in September 2003.

# **EXPENDITURE**

Operating Expenses total £4,211,450 against a budget of £4,288,621 a favourable variance of £77,171 (1.8%). Eight of the twelve departments are within budget, with operations showing the highest with a saving of £82,954. This is due to assessing fewer applicants than expected, due to the reduced amount of applications received and processed. The four departments over budget are educations and policy, administration, legal services and human resources.

Education and policy is only marginally over spent and is made up of a mixture of the items in that cost centre. The administration department is overspent due to printing and stationery and postage. Due to the new processes, a lot of new forms have been designed and amended; these costs have been included under this cost centre. Currently HPC cannot use the mailsort option for postage (cheapest option), which will be rectified in the near future by additional

development to the LISA system. Legal services are overspent due to the continuing advice from Bircham Dyson Bell (Jonathan Bracken) on HPC matters. Jonathan has also been carrying out extensive training for partners. The human resources training budget does not include professional fees e.g. Jonathan but is overspent and is the reason for the department overspend.

A study of the Overhead Total Schedule, which lists expenditure by group and type rather than by department, shows Payroll, Staff travelling and subsistence, Council and committee expenses, Property services, Computer services, Partners and Communications, all within budget overall. The only groups that are overspent are Office Services and Specific departmental expenses. Office services are overspent due to printing and stationery and postage as mentioned earlier. Specific departmental expenses are overspent and under spent over a number of the items in the cost centre. The main adverse variance is due to legal expenses as mentioned earlier.

#### **BALANCE SHEET**

The LISA project has been capitalised in September, hence the increase in computer depreciation and reduction in capital grant receivable.

The increase in computer equipment cost reflects the development of the registration system and the increase in office furniture is due to the office refurbishment and replacement of furniture.

All DoH invoices have been paid and hence the DoH debtor is zero.

HPC's working capital as at 30<sup>th</sup> September 2003 is £ (1,472,567). This has led to the overdraft facility requirement which was put in place in July.

#### **CASH FLOW**

The cash flow statement indicates the cash movement from 1<sup>st</sup> April 2003 to the current month. The cash movement when compared with the deficit can often be significantly different. To arrive at the cash movement, all non cash items, e.g. depreciation, are removed and balance sheet movements taken into consideration. The net cash outflow from operating activities for the first six months of the financial year was £1,108,291.

The two other areas of cash movement are returns on investment and capital expenditure and financial investments. Investment income is mainly made up of dividends from HPCs portfolio of shares. The LISA system makes up the majority of the £508,749 spent on fixed assets. Carr Sheppards Crosthwaite on our behalf have bought and sold a significant number of shares due to the upturn in the market.

The overall decrease in cash was £1,230,277 reflected in the cash movement on the balance sheet from 31<sup>st</sup> March 2003 (Bank balance £504,924 compared with £ (725,353) as at 30th September 2003).

#### **CONCLUSION**

HPC has currently a temporary cash flow problem which has been alleviated by the overdraft facility. This is reflected in an increase in current liabilities and higher cash movement than the deficit of income and expenditure. This will be a short term problem, and once some of the larger professions in the 2<sup>nd</sup> half of the financial year pay the increased registration fee, the overdraft facility will not be required.

The version 4 budget was used to report against, but there are still areas of over expenditure. The main areas are; printing, postage, legal advice and partners training.

Whilst income is lower than budget, it is hoped with the registration support team in place the situation will become closer to budget.

Richard Ballard Management Accountant September 2003